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The inTroducTion of an Italian policy for 
artificial intelligence (AI) has emerged in the 
broader context of the country’s general digitisa-
tion strategy, and in the following chapter I also 
take into account the policy’s shared elements 
with the larger pan-European discussion. 
Presenting a comparative study, I primarily 
rely on documents that have been published by 
Italian Ministers and public institutions, noting 
that there is a general coherence with those pub-
lished by the European Commission. The Italian 
Ministry for Technological Innovation and 
Digitalisation (MID), in the “Piano Nazionale 
Innovazione 2025”, explicitly places the Italian 
AI strategy in the broader context of digitalisa-
tion of the whole country. The document clearly 
depicts an idea of “artificial intelligence [that 
aims to be] socially, culturally and democrati-
cally sustainable”, at the heart of the digitalisa-
tion process. The main document guiding the 
Italian approach to AI, the Italian Strategy for 
Artificial Intelligence, published by the Ministry 
for Economic Development (MISE) in July 2020, 
takes into consideration many aspects related 

to the positive approach of this new technology 
“with a clear anthropocentric imprint and ori-
ented towards sustainable development”. There 
is, therefore, a clear discursive match with the 
principles listed in the European Commission’s 
High-Level Expert Group’s documents con-
cerning the Ethics Guidelines and principles 
for a “trustworthy AI”. Additional similarities 
can be identified with the Commission’s later 
recommendations. Finally, it should be taken 
into account that the Italian AI strategy aims 
at a project involving different institutions and 
ministries. The digitalisation process in Italy is 
thought to purposefully re-innovate the whole 
public administration preparing the country for 
the emergence of new technologies. Research 
and partnerships between actors (both public 
and private), involved in these developments, 
will play a fundamental role in creating an 
integrated ecosystem for the advancement of the 
skills required to build the new digital infrastruc-
ture. Therefore, other important legislative and 
policy documents are taken into consideration 
in the same way as those just mentioned.
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